Mason’s Island Property Owners Association

Annual Meeting Minutes May 24, 2025

Present: Bill Pryor, Bailey Briggs, Annalise Marcus, Bob Domurat, Rod Cook, Dan Walz, Jean Anderson and a quorum of MIPOA members.

President Bill Pryor called the meeting to order at 12:08pm and a quorum was confirmed.

The reading of the Minutes of the MIPOA Annual 2024 meeting was waived.  A motion to approve the minutes was seconded and approved.

President’s Report: Bill Pryor presented the attached Report of the President with respect to MIPOA business for fiscal year 2024-2025.  Bill summarized the themes for the last year as the effects of sea level rise and ongoing construction and development on Mason’s Island.
He also reported on the Facilities Committee becoming Roads Manager as of July 1, 2025, with Rufus Allyn as advisor.  The Facilities Committee will work with contractors, make budget recommendations to MIPOA and MIFD, and coordinate with the Architectural Review Committee regarding drainage, excavation and landscaping. A new facilities email address will be created to assist community members identifying issues to the Facilities Committee.

Secretary’s Report: Jean Anderson read the attached Secretary’s Report which confirmed that quorums were present at the nine regular board meetings in the last fiscal year.  The following new MIPOA members were welcomed: Chelsea Mears, Cindy and David Burr, Mya Steadman and Robert Bognar and Gary Boigon and Michele Spano.

Treasurer’s Report: Annalise Marcus presented the attached Treasurer’s Report (updated 5/26/2025).
 The budget for 2025-2026 does not include the St. Edmund’s donation of $833 monthly which is part of the MMPA/St. Edmund’s settlement.  The donation has been specified for road maintenance.  Barry Saluk, Chair of the St. Edmund’s Retreat Board of Trustees offered to answer questions regarding the donation.

The MIPOA dues have been raised to $125 per household for the 2025-2026 year to reflect higher insurance costs, property taxes on the Nature Conservancy parcels, and the need to rebuild the reserve fund.

The Treasurer’s report, including the budget, was approved by membership after a motion was duly made and seconded.

Reports from the Committees:
Facilities Committee: Bob Domurat presented the report and thanked Rufus Allyn and the Allyn family for their 80 years of oversight of Mason’s Island. Cathy Marco asked how the Facilities Committee would handle emergency issues, such as the tree that fell on Hickory Ledge recently.  Bob stated that in emergency situations, 911 should be used with email for non-emergency situations.

Property Maintenance: Bill Pryor has been chairing this committee and reports that a number of homeowners issues have been discussed and addressed, involving new construction, views and general property maintenance.

Architectural Review Committee: The Committee has been working with the Facilities Committee on new construction issues.

Nominating Committee: Bill Pryor, Bob Martin, and Betsy Lebel served as the nominating committee this year. The slate for 2025-2026 includes Bill Pryor, President (2028), Jean Anderson, Vice President (2027), Annalise Marcus, Treasurer (2028), and Jon Ball, Secretary (2028).  A motion was made to accept the slate; the motion was seconded and approved.

Old Business: The purchase of the Nature Conservancy encumbered land was approved in the 2023-2024 fiscal year but closed in July, 2024. 
There have been no further discussions on the purchase of the pond.

New Business: MIPOA will have the state DEEP conduct a deer count on the island this fall.

Kayaks stored at the storage areas should be labeled with name and address.  It is also strongly recommended that all kayaks be removed in the off-season.

For the safety of all, please recognize that the 20-mph speed limit means 20-mph!

Other Business: Bill Pryor recognized and thanked Bailey Briggs for her service on the MIPOA Board as Vice President.
Rufus Allyn noted that the Mason’s Island Company does not own any more lots.  There are other pieces of land or rights of ways that may be available for sale. Rufus reiterated that the deed restrictions do not address height restrictions of houses or bushes.

Dexter Murphy inquired as to which entity did the core borings on the causeway recently.  It was reported that the Town of Stonington did the work.

Barry Saluk spoke in favor of maintaining the kayak storage areas more aggressively.

Cathy Marco noted that landscape trucks regularly block roads on Mason’s Island, particularly Chippechaug.  Please encourage your landscaper to park off the road.

Chris Wick reminded drivers to obey the stop signs.

Frank Marco noted that the new speed bump at the guard house is too high.  The Facilities Committee will check.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:50pm.  The next MIPOA Annual Meeting will be held on May 23, 2026 at 11:00am at the MIYC.

Respectfully submitted,

Jean M Anderson
Secretary



